
 

 

First of all,  
I have to offer a public apology to Barbara Ray who works of the newsletter for us every 
month.  I haven't been very reliable about doing a presidents message and that's my 
fault!  Sorry Barbara and thanks so much for all your work on the newsletter, it really is 
an integral part of the club and serves an important purpose.   
  
Our 2011 Specialty is May 4th which is now fully approved by AKC.  I would hope that 
each of you feel a responsibility to the club to join in the planning of this important 
show.  We've got some ends to sew up, if you don't have a job to do, please volunteer on 
one of the committee's so the show comes off smoothly.  Help spread the word as well 
that we are offering puppy Sweepstakes at this show!! This was a big request and I know 
there are some beautiful puppies around so we are excited!!  Our show should be a fun 
one so get involved! 
  
We have a whole new year of activities to plan as well, Summer and Christmas parties, 
we have education and we are looking at some seminars.  If you have a potential seminar 
you think everyone should hear about, then share!!   
  
One last thing.  A club is an ever changing dynamic entity.  We welcome new members 
and visitors who may be interested in education.  We are meeting tomorrow for club 
meeting at the Elks Lodge in Murray again where we did the Myra Savant Semi-
nar.  Board meeting at 6:00pm and General club meeting at 7:00pm.  All club members 
are welcome to attend the board meeting if they wish, however of course, they are not 
allowed to speak unless addressed and of course the voting at board meeting is by board 
members only.  Just in case you are bored and need another hour of a meeting you 
wouldn't have otherwise spent!!  If you have anything that needs to be added to the 
agenda, notify me asap!!!  
  
Thanks again for your involvement!!  Here's to a Happy New Year to you all and good 
luck for the future.   
  
Julene       
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We’re on the web! 
www.utahsheltie.org 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE Club Meetings are the 3rd 
Wednesday of each Month  

@ 7:00 P.M. 
Board will meet 1 hour prior 

to the club meeting.  
 

The location for the  
meetings:    

                                                                 
The Elks Lodge                                                                       
4894 S Sate St                                                                                   

Murray                                              



 

 

                  Announcements 
USSA WEBSITE 
CHECK OUT OUR WEBSTE AT 
WWW.UTAHSHELTIE.ORG 
YOU CAN DOWNLOAD PAST NEWSLETTERS THERE 

Anyone who has puppies for sale, 
are looking for a puppy or older 

dog, please contact  
Cheryl Sorensen  
sequoya@etv.net  

or                                        
Tomi Hamblin at 

famesheties@comcast.net 

Birthday wishes 
go out to the 

following members  
 

               HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

  
 
16 Ron Weatherston 
18  Kristin Sittner 
20  Sarah Bagdoian 
21  Charlie Vann 
25 Tricia Harris 

J A N U A R Y  2 0 1 1                                                         P A G E  2  

If we missed your birthday, 
please let us know so that we 

can correctly add you  
next time 

If you know of someone in the 
club who is in the hospital, ill, 
or of a death in the club or in 
the sheltie world, please 
contact Tomi Hamblin so that 
she can send a card or flowers.  

Editor’s Note 
 

Please have all your  
articles and ad’s to me 

by the 25th of each 
month.   My goal is to 
have the newsletter to 
you by the 1st of each 

month. 
Thank You 

Barbara Ray 
ussanews@yahoo.com 

Thank you Dana Quinney 
for your special Clip Art!! 
We love how it adds so 

much to our newsletters 
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Animal Rights 

Changes in Davis County animal control  
 
This is the type of thing that local animal rights groups as well as the HSUS jump on in their effort to get their 
own people in charge of animal control agencies. If it already hasn’t happened, it might behoove local dog people 
in Davis County to attend the County Commissioner meetings for Davis County and ask questions about who 
might have the inside track on the job, in the hopes of heading the AR’s off at the pass. 
 
The danger could be that to save money, they might privatize animal control, which limits government and public oversight. Animal 
control agencies that have been privatized in other parts of the country, have typically seen 
excesses committed by those privatized agencies. 
David 
 
http://www.clippertoday.com/view/full_story/10677915/article-Animal-Control-to-be-unleashed-from-Sheriff?
instance=secondary_stories_ 
 
Animal Control to be unleashed from Sheriff 
by Tom Busselberg  
Dec 15, 2010   
FARMINGTON — Davis County Animal Control will again be a separate department of county government,  
come Jan. 1.  
 
The Davis County Commission announced Tuesday that it will revert from division status with the Sheriff’s  
Office to a separate entity. That reverses action taken by a totally different commission about four years ago.  
 
Formal documentation related to the change will be approved by the commission next week.  
 
A director will be named later, following the regular job announcement procedure and policies, County  
Commissioner Louenda Downs told the Clipper.  
 
Capt. Curtis Anderson has served in that capacity for the past few years and was praised for his efforts by  
Commission Chair John Petroff, who read a short statement announcing the change.  
 
“(He) has done some great things there,” Downs said. “His wife and daughter even helped him in making some additions, making it a 
friendly place for the public to come. 
 
“As we have looked at the future direction for Animal Control, the timing for making some changes would  
probably be appropriate, as changes are being made in the Sheriffs Department,” she said. 
 
Three-term Sheriff Bud Cox, who decided not to run for another term, is stepping down. His two chief deputies  
will also be retiring early next month.  
 
Of the action taken several years ago to dissolve the department, Clerk/Auditor Steve Rawlings said: “We were  
having some trouble finding the right leadership. We had some people in the county who could take that over,  
that was the reason to get some continuity, to solidify operations.” 
 
Downs said the Sheriff’s Office “felt it was an opportunity to get more people trained in EMT and other programs.  
 
“We’re hoping to zero in on training pertinent to animal control. it’s not quite as broad,” she said. “I won’t negate  
the fact there are some components of law enforcement training that could be very helpful to animal control. We  
will explore very carefully whether all of those are vital. 
 
“We hope to include some kind of cost savings. That will be a big component” of future efforts as the department is or-
ganized, Downs said. 
 
Animal care and control officers perform a variety of services that help animals as well as people; rescuing injured ani-
mals, controlling stray and potentially dangerous animals roaming at large, and bringing lost pets to the Fruit  
Heights shelter where owners can reclaim them.  
 
tbusselberg@davisclipper.com  
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HAPPY NEW YEAR ... 
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DOGFOLK ENTERPRISES ANNOUNCES 
THE NEW BOOK IS COMING! THE NEW BOOK IS COMING! 

  

Structure in Action: The Makings of a Durable Dog, by Pat Hastings with Wendy E. Wallace 
DVM cVA and Erin Ann Rouse, is a must for all who share their active lives with dogs.  With over 
400 visuals, it details the structural strengths to strive for in breeding programs and the struc-
tural issues that need consideration before leading a dog into action.   

  

“Dogs, just like people, are not perfect.  But, they need to be the best they can be and that's 
OUR job.   I can't think of a better word than durability.  That's what all of us need - a durable 
dog!  Everyone wants his or her dog to live a long, healthy, happy life.  That is the true tell of 
success.  Obviously a durable dog will be the best - whether it's on a couch, in a show ring, weav-
ing poles, coursing or pulling a sled!  It is a book that will make you stare at your dog and 
think .....” 

Aliy Zirkle – Biologist, 10 time Iditarod musher, the only woman to win the 1000 mile Yukon 
Quest  

  
  

Place a pre‐publication order for 
Structure in Action: The Makings of a Durable Dog 

$25.46 
(a 15% discount off the retail price of $29.95) 

  
But there’s more! 

Through January 20, 2011 
www.dogfolk.com  

is also offering 15% off on 
  

 “Puppy Puzzle: The Hastings Approach to Evaluating the Structural Quality of Puppies”  
 Tricks of the Trade: From Best Intentions to Best In Show  
 Another Piece of the Puzzle: Puppy Development 
 And all recommended products on the website! 

  

THERE’S ALWAYS SOMETHING TO LEARN AT DOGFOLK!   
COME CELEBRATE WITH US AT 

  

www.dogfolk.com 

800 967-3188 
  

**special offer does not apply to shipping & handling cost** 
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Calendar of Events 
 

 
 
 February —16th Club Meeting 
 
 March —14th Club Meeting 
 
 April — ASSA National—April 16-23, 2011 
                Purina Farms, Grey Summit, MO  
 
 May — 4th USSA Specialty 
   5th—8th  UVKC Shows 


